
 
 

November 22, 2021 AZBSN COVID-19 Digital Access Task Force  
Teleconference Report 

 

Attendees 

Steve Peters, Oris Friesen, Henry Goldberg, Mark Goldstein, Aaron Ball, Jaime Ball, 
Andrew Bevington, Brendon Blake, Kirk Busch, Rory Conaway, Jerry Crow, Lindsay 
Dietz, Marcelino Flores, Heather Floyd, Drew Garner, Ian Hathcock, Holly Henley, 
Cindy Hogan, Shereka Jackson, Robert Jacobson, John Kelly, Tarma Liranzo, Jim 
Logan, Ilana Lowery, Derek Masseth, Sophia Mayberry, Clarence McAllister, Will 
McCullen, Mauricio Orozco, Lea Marquez Peterson, Brian Petho, Michelle Simon, Andy 
Sinclair, Roniyur Singh, Troy Smith, Jeff Sobotka, David Soffer, Nicole Umayam, Albert 
Velarde, Manny Villa, Joy Whiting, Karen Ziegler 
 

Task Force Sponsors, Events & Updates Webpage, Participants List, 

Kibitzing with Colleagues, Task Force Design Team Meeting  

Task Force Sponsors 
Steve Peters again thanked Care1st Health Plan Arizona, Valley of the Sun United Way, the 
Satellite Broadcasting & Communications Association, and Kajeet for providing sponsorship 
funding for this task force.  The sponsors are displayed on the task force website. 
  
Steve is continuing to seek further funding support for the task force’s upcoming work, and 
welcomes any organizations interested in becoming sponsors.  He posted a link on the task 
force website on how organizations can become a sponsor. 
 
Task Force Events and Updates Webpage 
Steve continues to add information relevant to the task force on the Events and Updates 
webpage of the task force website.  Steve includes a link to this webpage/newsletter in his e-
mails to the task force, and strongly encourages task force participants look at this webpage 
regularly for important information on programs (e.g. federal/state grant programs), events, and 
contacts.  Steve regularly updates this webpage with new announcements and activities of 
interest to the task force.   
 
Task Force Participants List 
Steve noted that the task force participants spreadsheet is located on the task force website. 
Steve again asked attendees to fill out the Google form on the website to be included in this 
spreadsheet.  This is a good place for task force participants who are looking to connect with 
others on the task force. 
 
Attendees at task force meetings showing their position and contact information are also 
included in an Appendix of each task force meeting report. 
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“Kibitzing with Colleagues” Sessions 
Steve stated again that there are “Kibitzing with Colleagues” sessions held immediately after the 
Monday morning task force meetings, where task force participants can informally talk, share, or 
collaborate on any topics of interest.   There is no agenda, no presentations, and no specified 
ending time for these sessions. 
 
Task Force Design Team Meeting 
Steve reviewed the results of the task force design team meeting held on November 18th to 
identify priorities and strategies for task force activities in 2022.   
 
Steve stated there are multiple possible roles for our task force: a lead organization, 
collaborating with other organizations, supporting communications, advocacy, and fundraising.  
Mark Goldstein, Chair of the Arizona Telecommunications & Information Council (ATIC), noted 
that ATIC has in the past executed projects. 
 
Following are the main points that were discussed at the task force design team meeting. 

• The task force should become more action/task – oriented.  This may involve creating 
task teams/subcommittees as the task force had in 2020 to write its digital access 
strategy report. 

• There should be events/strategies to facilitate networking, collaboration, partnering, and 
problem solving. 

• Continue discussion with Jeff Sobotka (State Broadband Director) and his new Assistant 
Broadband Director at the Arizona Commerce Authority about how to collaborate. 

• Consider how to work with the ASU “Lighting Up the Future” Project. 

• Coordinate with the Arizona Dept. of Education on resulting activities from their 
Technology Task Force. 

• Task Force Monday meetings could be restructured to only do updates every other 
week, except for continuing weekly updates from Jeff Sobotka or reporting any important 
breaking news.  This would leave more time for sharing/discussion among task force 
participants. 

• The task force Digital Inclusion Team work including the Connect-Arizona website Digital 
Inclusion Directory will be a significant priority. 

• Meet with Lea Marquez Peterson, Chair of the Arizona Corporation Commission (ACC), 
to further discuss ACC Arizona Universal Service Fund reform recommendations. 

• The Digital Equity Act of 2021 requires the development of a State Digital Equity Plan, 
and the task force should consider who will lead this. 

• Coordinate and share information about community broadband initiatives around the 
state. 

• Advocate for and coordinate the development of a Sun Corridor Network strategic plan. 

• Advocate for and coordinate support for expansion of the ADE “Final Mile Project”. 
 
 
Shereka Jackson asked about whether cybersecurity will be addressed, and Steve replied that 
the design team did not discuss that yet but he is proposing that it be part of the task force 
digital inclusion work since there are a number of organizations around the state addressing it. 
 
Lindsay Dietz, Director of Program Service for the Arizona Alliance of Community Health 
Centers, stated she would like to be involved in discussions of the task force design team or 
maybe they could bring in people as needed on specific topics.  Steve responded that the intent 
was to keep the task force design team relatively small so that they could outline directions for 
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the task force next year.  Kirk Busch added that this is like an AZBSN Task Force 2.0, where the 
task force impacts effectively what the participants would like to achieve. 
Marcelino Flores, Special Staff of Pima County, commented about their “Devices First Initiative” 
as important for digital equity, and that it is important to consider workforce training for 
businesses to learn how to use cloud services (e.g. Amazon AWS).  Steve responded that 
business community needs should be addressed, and may be addressed as part of a 
Technology team (the task force had such a team in 2020).  Mauricio Orozco added that the 
task force could involve local Chambers of Commerce. 
 
Steve concluded by saying that task force participants can send him any suggestions to bring to 
the task force design team.  Steve will report results from the next task force design team 
meeting to the overall task force. 
 

Updates:  State Broadband Director, AZ State Library, ADE, ACC, Sun 
Corridor Network  

State Broadband Director Update 
 
Jeff Sobotka, State Broadband Director at the Arizona Commerce Authority (ACA), reported on 
his recent activities. 
 
As reported at the last task force meeting, the ACA Arizona Broadband Development Grant 
Program launched on November 15th and information about it has been posted on the ACA 
website (www.azcommerce.com/broadband).  The Arizona Broadband Development Grant 
Program (ABDG) provides $100 million to expand high-speed broadband infrastructure to 
underserved areas of the state: $75 million will be targeted to rural counties and $25 million will 
be targeted to the urban counties (Maricopa and Pima counties).  The deadline for applications 
(originally December 10, 2021), has been moved out to be January 31, 2022.  Jeff stated that 
grant awards are expected to be announced by the end of February 2022.  Jeff noted that Teri 
Orman, ACA Grants Manager/Administrator, will collect all questions about ABDG and post the 
answers on the website (Jeff posted Teri’s e-mail address in the Appendix 1 Chat).  Jeff stated 
that he heard about a number of proposed projects, and there are several RFPs out where 
communities should have selected service provider partners.  They are encouraging ABDG 
applications for this once-in-a-generation opportunity, and will post them publicly.  
 
The federal Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act was passed on November 5th.  It will drive 
unprecedented investment in broadband infrastructure, and has funding allocated in a number 
of different buckets.  Jeff noted that Arizona will receive a state block grant for broadband 
infrastructure, and will also want to maximize its share of the entire broadband/digital equity 
funding available under this Infrastructure Bill. 
 
As reported at previous task force meetings, ACA engaged KPMG at the beginning of the 
summer to do an update of the 2018 state broadband strategic plan.  Jeff stated that the KPMG 
report will be released soon, and it is primarily focused on middle-mile strategy for the state. 
 
Arizona State Library Update  
 
In the absence of Mala Muralidharan, E-rate Administrator for Public Libraries at the Arizona 
State Library, Holly Henley, State Librarian, and Nicole Umayam, Digital Inclusion Library 
Consultant at the Arizona State Library, reported on Arizona State Library recent activities. 
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Holly stated that she, Jaime Ball, and Mala had a conversation about the telemedicine in 
libraries pilot projects at two libraries in Pima County (as reported on by Mala at the last task 
force meeting). 
 
Nicole reported that the Arizona State Library Connect-Arizona website digital navigators have 
supported 1500 calls to date with an average call length of 22 minutes.  About 1/3 of the callers 
are repeat callers who find this service useful.  About 8% of the calls have been about Internet 
service offers, and there were 75 calls about the Emergency Broadband Benefit (EBB) program 
(which has been complicated to understand in some cases).   
 
The FCC held a roundtable for libraries and other community anchor institutions on the EBB 
program to share challenges on getting households enrolled.  The EBB program will be 
transitioned to the longer-term Affordable Connectivity Program (as discussed by Mala at the 
last task force meeting) after December 31, 2021.  There will be a 60-day transition period after 
December 31st for EBB-enrolled households to receive their current monthly benefit.  The 
Connect-Arizona website will contain information about the new Affordable Connectivity 
Program. Steve Peters asked about the Lifeline program, and Nicole replied that the Lifeline 
program will continue operating. 
 
There are two Library Services & Technology Act (LSTA) express grant programs that have 
been posted: one for Wi-Fi expansions in libraries, and the other for libraries’ Wi-Fi hotspots 
lending. 
 
Nicole noted that the task force Digital Inclusion Team will hold meetings twice a month (1st and 
3rd Thursdays of each month).  The Connect-Arizona website will host the Arizona Digital 
Inclusion Directory (discussed at previous task force meetings) to provide information about 
organizations doing digital inclusion work in the state and encourage collaboration. 
 
ADE Update 

 
Sophia Mayberry, Project Manager and Technology Policy Coordinator in the Office of the 
Superintendent of Public Instruction at the Arizona Dept. of Education (ADE), reported on recent 
ADE activities. 
 
Sophia reported that the new ADE Office of Digital Teaching and Learning, on which Chris 
Richardson (Acting CIO of ADE) delivered a presentation to our task force on October 4th, 
launched last week its survey of schools to assess their needs and biggest challenges.  This 
assessment survey will guide the planning of this new ADE office. 
 
Steve Peters asked if the ADE Technology Task Force is still operating, and Sophia replied that 
this task force operated for about a year from June/July 2020 – July 2021 and is no longer 
operating. 
 
Mark Goldstein asked about the replacement of Chris Richardson, who has been acting CIO of 
ADE.  Sophia responded that there is a job posting for this position (see Sophia’s link in the 
Appendix 1 Chat to this job posting).   
 
ACC Update 
 
Lea Marquez Peterson, Commissioner and Chair of the Arizona Corporation Commission 
(ACC), reported on her and recent ACC activities. 
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Lea explained that the ACC regulates the utility industry, and has some limited jurisdiction over 
telecommunications service providers. 
 
Lea participates in the National Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners (NARUC) 
Broadband Expansion Task Force.  Cox Communications presented at a recent NARUC 
meeting on their discounted Internet service offerings: Connect2Compete (for low-income 
families with K-12 children) and the new ConnectAssist (for low-income households).  Lea 
asked task force participants who do outreach on discounted Internet service offerings to make 
their clients aware of these Cox services.  NARUC discusses various states’ broadband 
initiatives by their commissions, and Lea is exploring potential new ACC initiatives based on 
these which she would like to discuss with our task force. 
 
Lea noted that the ACC’s Arizona Universal Service Fund (AUSF) reform to support broadband 
in high-cost rural areas is still with their legal division.  Lea invites discussion with our task force 
on how the AUSF could be reformed, as was begun earlier this year by the task force. 
 
Lea thanked Sophia Mayberry and the ADE Superintendent of Public Instruction for a meeting 
she had with them on what the ACC could do to help education. 
 
Sun Corridor Network Update 
 
Derek Masseth, Executive Director of the Sun Corridor Network (SCN), reported on recent SCN 
activities. 
 
The middle-mile fiber deployment on I-17 Segment 1 (from 34 miles south of Flagstaff down to 
McGuireville rest stop) broke ground in October, and Segments 2 and 3 on I-17 (McGuireville to 
Phoenix) will break ground in early 2022.  The winner of the RFP for middle-mile fiber 
deployment along I-19 from Tucson to Nogales will be awarded in January.  Construction is 
targeted to be completed for I-17 and I-19 middle-mile fiber deployment by December 2022. 
 
SCN is continuing work on addressing the digital divide in the Isaac School District in Phoenix 
and the City of Page (as discussed at previous task force meetings). 
 
SCN is continuing to advance the Eduroam footprint to school districts across the state. 
 

Federal Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act Including Digital 
Equity Act of 2021Presentation 

Cindy Hogan, Digital Inclusion Ambassador and with Literacy Connects in Tucson, delivered an 
overview presentation on the recently-passed federal Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act 
(IIJA),  and the Digital Equity Act of 2021, which is part of the IIJA.  Following is a summary of 
key points from the presentation, and the full presentation and meeting recording will be posted 
on the task force website. 
 
The IIJA provides $65 billion overall to states, community organizations, and other entities for a 
range of broadband deployment and digital inclusion activities. 
 
BEAD 
IIJA provides $42.45 billion for the Broadband Equity, Access, and Deployment program 
(BEAD).  BEAD will award states formula-based grants (a minimum of $100 million per state) for 
broadband infrastructure, mapping, and adoption projects.  NTIA will administer this program, 
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and has 180 days to establish the rules for the program.  States will be required to submit a 5-
yer action plan, which must be informed by collaboration with local/regional entities.  BEAD will 
support broadband infrastructure for unserved areas (that lack 25/3 Mbps access) and 
underserved areas (that lack 100/20 Mbps access), with 100/20 Mbps the minimum required 
speed of service.  It will also: provide funding to connect eligible community anchor institutions 
(a third priority); fund broadband mapping; and broadband adoption projects such as providing 
affordable Internet-capable devices.  States may use no more than 5% of their funding for 
planning and pre-deployment activities. 
 
Affordable Connectivity Program 
IIJA provides $14.2 billion for the Affordable Connectivity Program, which makes the Emergency 
Broadband Benefit (EBB) program into a long-term program, but still not yet a permanent 
program.  The Affordable Connectivity Program has a reduced subsidy from the EBB program, 
$30 per month instead of the previous $50 per month, but leaves the EBB tribal subsidy the 
same.  It requires the display of consumer labels on broadband service plans, and requires the 
FCC to adopt rules regarding digital discrimination. 
 
Mark Goldstein commented that the U.S. Dept. of the Treasury Coronavirus Capital Projects 
Fund and BEAD both require broadband infrastructure provider applicants to meet new 
affordability requirements, where they must describe what the pricing of the associated 
broadband service would be and this pricing must be at or below benchmark pricing for their 
region.  Cindy Hogan added that Affordable Connectivity Program subsidies will apply to all 
broadband services offered by a service provider. 
 
Digital Equity Act of 2021 
The IIJA’s Digital Equity Act of 2021 (DEA) appropriates $2.75 billion to be distributed through 
two grant programs: the State Digital Equity Capacity Grant Program and the Digital Equity 
Competitive Grant Program.  These funds can be used for a variety of digital inclusion efforts, 
including but not limited to device distribution programs, digital literacy training, and digital 
navigation assistance. 
 
The State Digital Equity Capacity Grant Program is broken into planning and capacity grants.  
The DEA appropriates $60 million for planning grants, which are to be awarded to states to 
develop required state digital equity plans.  The DEA allocates $1.44 billion over five years for 
capacity grants to implement their state digital equity plans (digital inclusion priorities, strategies, 
and initiatives).   
 
The Digital Equity Competitive Grant Program appropriates $1.25 billion over five years for 
grants to eligible entities, including but not limited to local governments, non-profit organizations, 
and community anchor institutions.  This funding will not come through the states, but rather 
through the Dept. of Commerce. 
 
The DEA funds can be used for eligible populations to: facilitate broadband adoption to support 
education and employment opportunities; implement training programs; make broadband 
equipment and software available at little or no cost; and construct/upgrade public-access 
computer centers at community anchor institutions.   
 
The Dept. of Commerce NTIA will award the DEA grants, and no more than 90% of project 
costs can come through a grant. 
 
Nicole Umayam, Digital Inclusion Library Consultant at the Arizona State Library, noted that the 
state-designated entity administering the State Digital Equity Plan must collaborate with 
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appropriate state stakeholders.  NTIA will release the Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) for 
the DEA within 180 days, and states must submit an application to NTIA not later than 60 days 
after NTIA has published the NOFO (Nicole indicated they have a year to submit the application, 
which is different than the Benton Institute analysis of the DEA). 
 
Other IIJA Programs 
IIJA funds several other programs: $2 billion for the USDA Rural Utilities Service ReConnect 
program: $2 billion for the existing NTIA Tribal Broadband Connectivity Program; $1 billion for 
new Middle-Mile projects program under NTIA; and $0.6 billion for Private Activity Bonds for 
broadband deployment. 
 
Mark Goldstein commented the Tribal Broadband Connectivity Program funds will be available 
soon because it is an expansion of an existing program, whereas the new BEAD and DEA 
programs may not be available until 3Q 2022 because the rules of the programs must be 
created.   
  

Next Steps 

The next AZBSN COVID-19 Digital Access Task Force overall meeting will be held on Monday, 
November 29th at 7:30 am. 
 
Steve Peters discussed the schedule of task force meetings through the end of 2021.  There will 
be task force meetings every Monday except for December 27th.  Karen Ziegler suggested that 
the December 20th meeting be a networking/kibitzing meeting rather than a typical meeting. 
 
Cindy Hogan and Steve Peters announced that Wes Brownfield, Executive Director of the 
Arizona Rural Schools Association, who is a participant in our task force, was highlighted in a 
recent Tucson newspaper article about broadband, and was quoted in the Governor’s 
announcement of the new Arizona Broadband Development Grant Program. 
 
Mark Goldstein announced that he was recently interviewed y an NPR/PBS reporter in Tucson 
about the Arizona Broadband Development Grant Program and relevant service providers in 
southern Arizona.   
 
Henry Goldberg and Oris Friesen will write up a summary report of today’s task force meeting.   

 

Appendix 1: Chat from Zoom 

Jeff Sobotka to Everyone (7:40 AM) 

For questions on the ABDG grant email TeriO@AZCommerce.com 

 

Mark Goldstein to Everyone (7:42 AM) 

yeah! 1/31/22 must more manageable. 

 

Joy Whiting to Everyone (7:44 AM) 

thanks Jeff, we are grateful as well! 

 

Jeff Sobotka to Everyone (7:45 AM) 

TeriO@AZCommerce.com 
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Manny Villa to Everyone (7:46 AM) 

Thank you, Jeff. 

 

Sophia Mayberry to Everyone (7:50 AM) 

here's the job posting 

http://azstatejobs.gov/jobs/chief-information-officer-cio-phoenix-arizona-united-states 

It was a great meeting thanks Lea! 

 

Jeff Sobotka to Everyone (7:57 AM) 

I need to drop for an 8:00am call. Below is the link to apply for the Asst. Broadband Director Job 

we have posted: https://www.ziprecruiter.com/jobs/arizona-commerce-authority-

570ed71a/assistant-broadband-director-a1780e6e 

 

Rory Conaway to Everyone (8:01 AM) 

May I suggest also a technical resource.  There has been a lot of new technologies being released 

in the last year that can make a huge difference in time to deployment, lower costs, and faster 

speeds. 

 

Nicole Umayam to Everyone (8:02 AM) 

Reminder about our digital equity county profiles. These are county-specific numbers on device 

ownership, home subscriptions, and average speeds for stakeholders to use in planning and 

advocacy: https://connect-arizona.com/digital-equity/community-data 

 

Will McCullen to Everyone (8:11 AM) 

We are working to provide security awareness training provided by students here at Pima 

Community College. That will be available to folks in Tucson. 

 

Ilana Lowery to Everyone (8:11 AM) 

Will there be any discussion about advocating for legislation at the state level around 

cybersecurity and privacy? 

 

Manny Villa to Everyone (8:11 AM) 

Thank you, Will! 

 

Will McCullen to Everyone (8:12 AM) 

The Pima students just met with a representative with the FBI to include some of their material 

as well. We are working to provide hands on demonstrations as well. 

 

Robert Jacobson to Everyone (8:13 AM) 

From down here in the Borderlands, I advocate for greater multiregional coordination on telecom 

initiatives. 

 

Will McCullen to Everyone (8:13 AM) 

A demonstration with an evil twin attack is very effective. 

 

kirk busch to Everyone (8:14 AM) 

Will ROCKS! 
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Will McCullen to Everyone (8:14 AM) 

Pffft. ...thanks. 

 

John Kelly to Everyone (8:15 AM) 

I think most of that cloud training is non-vendor specific. 

 

Heather Floyd to Everyone (8:17 AM) 

I appreciate the idea of brining the Chambers of Commerce. I'm the President of the Benson 

Chamber of Commerce and would be able to invite our Southern Arizona Chamber of 

Commerce folks when the time is right. 

 

Lea Marquez Peterson to Everyone (8:17 AM) 

Ilana- The Governors office recently launched a cyber security task force. I believe, Tim Roemer 

the Director of AZ Homeland Security is leading the effort. 

 

Lindsay Dietz to Everyone (8:18 AM) 

I have to join another call but I appreciated ask the discussion. I wish everyone a happy 

thanksgiving                        

 

Ilana Lowery to Everyone (8:18 AM) 

Thanks, Lea. I’d love to know more about the work. 

 

kirk busch to Everyone (8:19 AM) 

https://azgovernor.gov/governor/news/2021/10/governor-ducey-launches-arizonas-new-cyber-

command-center 

 

Andy Sinclair to Everyone (8:20 AM) 

The Arizona Association for Economic Development should also be approached to join the Task 

Force.  Following is contact information: • Arizona Association for Economic Development 

(statewide), Carrie Kelly, Executive Director (carrie@aaed.com) (602.240.2233 ext 1) 

(https://www.aaed.com/page/staff) 

 

Ilana Lowery to Everyone (8:21 AM) 

Thanks, Andy and Kirk. 

 

Nicole Umayam to Everyone (8:22 AM) 

FCC is defining underserved as below 100/20 

 

kirk busch to Everyone (8:23 AM) 

Andy - happy to reach out to AAED/Carrie … working with them on some #DataCenter 

#AzEconDev & STEM initiatives ... 

 

Steve Peters to Everyone (8:26 AM) 

Kirk and Andy I did reach out to AAED several month ago. I think I added Carrie (need to 

confirm) but haven't had participation from them. Would be glad to have you follow-up with her. 

Heather would be glad to have you connect with chambers. I have an intro email I can send to 

you. 
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Andy Sinclair to Everyone (8:28 AM) 

Steve, I can follow up 

 

kirk busch to Everyone (8:29 AM) 

I agree with Andy ... 

 

Cindy Hogan to Everyone (8:40 AM) 

cindyhogan333@gmail.com 

 

Mauricio Orozco to Everyone (8:41 AM) 

Happy Thanksgiving all! 

 

Ilana Lowery to Everyone (8:41 AM) 

Below is the message we're using to collect stories about the ECF. If you know anyone who 

might like to contribute, please share it with them! Have a great weekend and see you on 

Monday :) 

 

Are you using the Emergency Connectivity Fund (ECF) to provide devices and internet service 

to your library patrons at their homes? Common Sense wants to highlight your story! 

 

As you know, the ECF was created to help libraries provide connectivity to their patrons during 

the pandemic, but patrons’ need for connectivity will not disappear when the pandemic ends. By 

sharing your stories, you’ll help us highlight this ongoing need.  

 

Please share your stories here: https://forms.gle/4Kmjd2ZEUhgXEZSF9, or connect with us 

directly by emailing dgarner@commonsense.org. Thank you! 

 

Nicole Umayam to Everyone (8:42 AM) 

Sign up to be listed in the Arizona Digital Inclusion Directory: 

https://forms.gle/21WpPYsWs3UiMPEE7 
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Appendix 2: Registration Information for Attendees at Today’s Task 
Force Meeting 

 
 

First Name Last Name Organization Job Title Email Phone Mobile

Aaron Ball Center for the Future of 

Arizona

Director aaron.ball@arizonafuture.org 5202714497

Jaime Ball Arizona State Library Library Development 

Administrator

jball@azlibrary.gov 6025426266

Andrew Bevington PCSO Director andrew.bevington@pima.gov 15207248213

kirk busch BigData Southwest,  Inc. ceo kirk.busch@bigdatasw.org 4803344997

Michael Cohen ATIC Researcher mikey1145@yahoo.com 520-39-06647

Rory Conaway Triad Wireless,  LLC CEO rory@triadwireless.net 602-757-2741 602-757-2741

Jerry Crow Digital Forensics and Cloud 

Security

Cybersecurity Professional jerry.crow@computer.org 4804515954

Lindsay Dietz Aachc Director of Program 

services

Lindsayd@healthyarizona.org

Marcelino Flores Pima County Special Staff marcelino.flores@pima.gov

Heather Floyd Valley TeleCom Group Public Relations Specialist heathercfloydaz@gmail.com 3496658349

Heather Floyd Valley TeleCom Group Public Relations Specialist heather.floyd@teamvtg.net 5203848912

Oris Friesen ATIC Secretary oris@cox.net 6026891084

Drew Garner Common Sense State Broadband Policy 

Fellow

adg305@me.com

Drew Garner Common Sense State Broadband Policy 

Fellow

dgarner@commonsense.org

Henry Goldberg ATIC Vice Chair hgold52@aol.com 480-609-9279 480-433-3536

Mark Goldstein International Research 

Center

President markg@researchedge.com 602-470-0389

Ian Hathcock SBI. dba Cellular One Director of Sales and 

Operations

ihathcock@cellularoneaz.com 19282057713

Holly Henley Arizona State Library,  

Archives and Public Records

State Librarian holly.henley@cox.net

Cindy Hogan Literacy Connects - Tucson Digital Inclusion 

Ambassador

cindyhogan333@gmail.com 5208911285

Shereka Jackson Future Stars,  Inc CEO futurestarsaz@hotmail.com

Robert Jacobson Atelier Tomorrow Inc. Principal robert.jacobson@atelier-

tomorrow.com

520-370-1259 520-370-1259

John Kelly TRIADVOCATES LLC dog walker john@triadvocates.com 16026390852 6026390852

Tarma Liranzo ETS Program Manager tarma.liranzo@ets-pllc.com

Jim Logan Simply Bits Dir,  Sales Jiml@simplybits.com

Ilana Lowery Common Sense Media Arizona Director ilowery@commonsense.org 6233410177

Lea Marquez 

Peterson

Arizona Corporation 

Commission

Chair lmarquezpeterson@azcc.gov 4805490997

Derek Masseth Sun Corridor Network Executive Director dmasseth@suncorridor.org

Sophia Mayberry Arizona Department of 

Education

Project Manager Sophia.mayberry@azed.gov

Clarence McAllister Fortis CEO cmcallister@fortisengineers.us 4802219002

Will McCullen PCC Proj,  Mgr jwmccullen@pima.edu

Mauricio Orozco Care1st Health Plan Arizona Manger Community 

Engagement

morozco@care1staz.com 14802823631

Brian Petho Sprocket Communications,  

LLC

Owner brian@getsprocket.com 520-404-0415 5204040415

Andy Sinclair Arizona Department of 

Economic Security Division 

of Aging and Adult Services

CAPS Capacity 

Development Coordinator

asinclair@azdes.gov 4802632271 4802632271

Roniyur Singh SFB-CRC CRC Director rsingh@sfb-crc.org 5203939872

Troy Smith EY Director troy.smith@ey.com 18472264550

Jeff Sobotka ACA State Broadband Director jeffs@azcommerce.com

David Soffer WANRack Director of Business 

Development

david.soffer@wanrack.com 8554827225

Nicole Umayam Arizona State Library,  

Archives and Public Records

Digital Inclusion Library 

Consultant

numayam@azlibrary.gov

Albert Velarde SBI SAM avelarde@cellularoneaz.com

Manny Villa Sahuarita Unified School 

District

Director of IT mvilla@sahuarita.net 5206253502

Joy Whiting Apache County Apache County 

Superintendent

joy.joywhiting@gmail.com

Karen Ziegler Karen Ziegler Consulting 

Services

Principal karen.ziegler@karenzieglercon

sulting.com
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